VILLAGE OF CORONA

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Regular Meeting

September 12, 2012

1:30 PM

A Regular Meeting of the Corona Village Council was held on September 12, 2012 at 1:30 P.M. at Corona Village Hall, Corona, New Mexico.

PRESENT:

William Hignight, Mayor

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Sherrill Bradford, Councilor

Samuel Seely, Councilor

Monica Zook, Councilor

EMPLOYEES:

Janet Verna, Clerk/Treasurer

VISITORS:

See attached list.

ABSENT:

Cal West, Councilor

Jacque Davis, Deputy Clerk
Kyle Davis, Public Works Director

Denise Williams, Librarian

The Mayor called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance

Pledge to New Mexico Flag

FIRST ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Purchase Requisitions and Review of Purchase Vouchers

The Mayor stated there were no Purchase Requisitions to approve.

The Mayor asked if there were any questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers. 

Councilor Seely asked about the charge for water and candy that was costing $1,100 per year if it was a monthly charge.   
The Clerk stated this charge was not monthly. 

Councilor Seely asked if the utility payments listed under the general fund were for all utilities.
The Clerk stated that it was a combination of all utilities. 

No additional questions were asked.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Minutes

The Mayor asked for a motion to approve the Minutes.

Councilor Seely made a motion to approve the Minutes of the Special Meeting on August 22, 2012.

Councilor Zook seconded the motion.

The Mayor asked if there were any corrections or questions.

Councilor Seely noted a correction on page 5.
The Clerk noted the correction of the words “had purchased”.
There were no additional corrections or questions.

The Mayor called the vote. 

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Bradford: Yes

Councilor Seely: Yes

Councilor Zook: Yes

Councilor West: ABSENT

None Opposed.

Motion passed. 

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Ordinance #12-01 Regarding Fair Housing

The Mayor asked for a Motion to approve Ordinance #12-01. 
The Mayor stated this Ordinance was necessary to apply for Federal Funding and had been reviewed at a previous meeting.  The Ordinance now needed final approval.
Councilor Bradford made a motion to approve Ordinance #12-01 Regarding Fair Housing.
Councilor Seely seconded the motion.

The Mayor called the vote. 

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Zook: Yes

Councilor Bradford: Yes

Councilor Seely: Yes

Councilor West: ABSENT

None Opposed.

Motion passed. 

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Discussion of 2014-2018 Infrastructure Capital Improvement Plan

The Mayor stated the Clerk had adjusted the project priorities according to the discussion at the last meetings.  He noted the additional projects that were added.
The Clerk stated the two pages were only part of the final ICIP document which would be around 40 pages, and she did not have it totally finalized.  In order for the Council to review the final document she wanted to have the vote at the next meeting. 
The Clerk noted she had added the Asset Management Plan because that project was not complete, and she had added a road project every year because of the DOT funding applied for each year. 
The Mayor noted the order of projects was changed according to the desires expressed by the Council to move the museum ahead of the fire station main building.  The storm drain project was also moved up.

Councilor Bradford asked what the FGRANT, LGRANT and SGRANT stood for.

The Clerk clarified that it stood for Federal Grant, Legislative Grant, and State Grant.

Councilor Seely asked about prices for rehabilitating the water storage tanks.

The Mayor replied that the amount was figured based on the price charged per gallon for the rehabilitation of the 25,000 tank done at the wells, and he had added a percent increase for present day costs.
Discussion followed in regard to doing a price comparison between rehabilitating tanks and purchasing new tanks.
Councilor Seely asked if the Pavilion and Restroom facility at the park needed to be combined for a better funding opportunity.  
The Mayor stated they had been separated because the restrooms were the first project planned and the pavilion had been added later.  He stated keeping them separate made two smaller projects. 

The Clerk stated the restrooms she had researched were prefab, pit toilets and funding might be available from the Forest Service for the restroom project. 
The Mayor stated that by the time this project was constructed it might be possible to proceed with building these structures using Village resources and manpower. 
The Mayor stated the Clerk would finish up the ICIP and it would be on the agenda for approval at the next meeting. 
NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Discussion Items from the Mayor
Wastewater Construction Project
The Mayor stated he had already discussed the de-watering system at length at previous meetings, but he still did not have final cost figures.  He stated it was looking very promising to be able to afford a de-watering system, and he would give a report when he had more information. 
Huey Lane Improvements
The Mayor stated the Highway 54 road contractor took millings from Highway 54 and they spread them on Huey Lane for about three quarters of the way down the road.  Councilor Bradford noted she had counted 26 loads of millings being delivered.  
The Mayor stated the road would be finished all the way to the Village limits and millings would also be placed in the Public Works Yard.
The Mayor stated he would have the Public Works employees put base course down on the track and then millings would be laid over that to make a running track at the football field.  He planned to have James Hamilton Construction Co. use their lay down equipment to lay the millings for a track so that it should be a very acceptable project. 
He stated he asked Hamilton to give him a price to asphalt overlay all the Village streets.  He stated the Clerk had discovered the Village can not piggy back on the Highway 54 contract because it is a Federal contract, and the Village will have to go out to bid for this project.  The Mayor stated the Village would have about one hundred, six thousand dollars for the street project if the last waiver was approved in October.
Wastewater Project Construction

The Mayor stated he met with the wastewater project contractor and he is still planning to have the project completed by October 6.  The project is going well.  The Mayor stated the Clerk has put together a spread sheet of the costs.  With change orders that are planned and adjustments to the project, the Mayor stated he anticipated at least eighty to ninety thousand dollars will be available for the de-watering system.  If there are additional funds the infiltrators and other materials can be purchased to construct the line at the park. 

Pond

The Mayor stated the Clerk had obtained funding for the liner needed at the Pond.
The Clerk explained the grant she had applied for to construct the Pond Liner.
She stated the source of the grant was Secure Rural Schools, Title 2.  The projects funded in this grant have to support the forest ecosystem or be on state forest lands.  The available money was divided by county and $200,000. was designated for Lincoln County.  The emphasis for this grant was placed on fire suppression and not recreation. This funding is Federal money.  The Clerk stated she did not know how long it would be before the funds were released, but she left the presentation meeting knowing the Village would receive the total funding requested. 
The Mayor stated that the dirt work was to be supplied by the Village for their in-kind funds.  He also stated that James Hamilton had offered to do some work for the pond project.
The Clerk stated the heavier liner would cost more, but she felt it might now be possible to purchase the better quality material.
Solid Waste
The Mayor asked Councilor Bradford to inquire about the bill the Village had received showing a charge from Greentree Solid Waste Authority for the recycling dumpster.  It appeared the charge may be because of the dumpster contained trash.

Councilor Bradford stated she would contact Debra Ingle of Greentree in regard to any problem, but she thought the previous problems reported had improved.

Much discussion followed regarding the problems with the recycling dumpster.

Councilor Bradford stated she would make signs to place on the dumpster which would state “Recycle Only – Paper-Plastic”.
The Mayor asked if there were any questions.

The Mayor announced there would be a church service and dinner at the Red Cloud Campground the next Sunday at 11:00 am.

Dan Williams asked about tire recycling and if there was a cost to the resident for dumping tires.

The Mayor stated Greentree currently was not charging for tires, and until they do he would not recommend a charge to residents.
Discussion followed in regard to tire disposal. 

Councilor Bradford reported on the Greentree Solid Waste Authority meeting she attended.
Councilor Bradford stated she wanted to complain about the red flashing light on the cell tower in town.  She asked the Mayor to make a formal complaint.

The Mayor stated he had contacted American Tower about the light.  He was informed there had been a change in regulations and the tower was required by federal law to be lit, and American Tower could not do anything about it.

Dan Williams stated there could be an exemption for the tower because of other geographical features in the area.  
The Mayor stated he would do more investigation and contact the FAA about the matter. 
Councilor Seely mentioned the fact that after the light was installed, buzzards were now roosting on the tower and that could make a health hazard.
Meeting Dates
The Clerk stated she had recommended the special meeting for September 26 be changed to September 21st at 1:30 pm.  She hoped to be able to have Council approve an engineer as soon as possible for the RFP which is due September 19th at 2:00 pm.   

She stated she would suggest cancelling the meeting scheduled for September 26th.
Discussion followed in regard to having a quorum available, and the consensus was to schedule a Special Meeting for September 21 at 1:30 pm. and cancel the September 26th meeting. 
The Clerk noted she had posted CDBG Public Hearings for September 20, and she and the Mayor will be unavailable for the hearings.  She stated Councilor Bradford will be in charge of the 9:00 am meeting at the Senior Center, and Dora Batista from the Council of Government Office in Roswell will be here to officiate at the 1:00 pm and 3:00 pm meetings.  Councilors were encouraged to attend. 
Councilor Bradford stated she could not be available for the October 10 Regular Meeting date, and Mayor Hignight was not available either.  She asked for the date to be rescheduled.  Discussion followed to select a meeting date.  The consensus of the Council was to reschedule the Regular Meeting on October 9 at 1:30 pm.
Councilor Bradford complimented the Clerk on the projects she had been successful in obtaining in the last few weeks.  Discussion followed about the next funding opportunities to be applied for yet this year. 
The Mayor asked if there were any other comments or questions.

No other questions were asked.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Adjournment

The Mayor asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. 

Councilor Seely moved to adjourn the meeting. 

Councilor Zook seconded the motion. 

The Mayor called the vote.

The Deputy Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Zook:  Yes

Councilor Bradford:  Yes   

Councilor Seely:  Yes 

Councilor West: ABSENT

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

Approved

__________________________________


____________________

William E. Hignight, Mayor




Date 

__________________________________


____________________

Janet Verna, Clerk/Treasurer 




Date 

